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THE APA APPORTIONMENT BALLOT ð What it is and why you 

shouldnõt just throw it away! 

  What is it?   The Apportionment Ballot is used to determine the makeup  

 of the APA Council.  All APA members have ten votes that they can allocate  

 to different divisions within APA.  The ballots will arrive in  early November. 

What is the APA Council?   It is the APAôs chief governing body and it is 

the final decision making body.  The APA Council votes on multiple issues 

that affect the practice of psychology everywhere, including here in Nevada.  

The APA Council votes on key issues such as budgets for state associations 

(like NPA), policy documents and guidelines that impact professional practice.  

What should I do ?  First of all, donôt throw away the ballot.  In the event 

that you are not sure how to allocate your votes, please keep in mind that  

NPA Needs Your Votes and that you can allocate all ten votes to your state 

organization! We want to keep a strong voice on the council so that NPA and 

Nevada psychologists are appropriately represented.   

(for more details, see Page 12) 

 

 

 

Also, take a look inside to receive the latest information on topics relevant 

to Nevada  

¶ Update from our 2018/19 President, Sarah Ahmad, Psy.D.  

¶ Update from our Legislative Committee & NPA Lobbyist  

¶ Update from our APA Council Rep  

¶ 2018 & 2019 Continuing Education Calendars  

¶ Column by Dr. Morgan Sammons: Harking on Reproducibility  

¶ Are your 2018/19 NPA membership dues current?  

Check the list on pages 18-19. If your name is not on the list, you  

still need to renew your dues.  

 



Nevada Psychological Association  0ÁÇÅ ς .ÅÖÁÄÁ 0ÓÙÃÈÏÌÏÇÉÃÁÌ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ 

  The Executive Board has been working diligently to serve NPA members by continuing efforts  
towards our Strategic Objectives for 2018-2019.  
   
  A current and ongoing objective is to improve financial stability. We have explored partnering  
with other agencies to share in the cost and marketing efforts for CE events and this has been very  
successful. Our two-day ACT training in Las Vegas had over 170 attendees. Our goal is to continue to  
foster these relationships to be cost effective and provide quality CEs to our members. We are also  
progressing towards making non-dues revenues more accessible via our partnership with Amazon.  
The Executive Board has approved the creation of a 501(c)3 charitable foundation, which will serve as  
Noelle Lefforgeôs primary Presidential initiative in 2019/20. The 501(c)3 will allow for more accessible  
partnerships within our community with other local organizations and companies. More to come on this 
exciting development. For now though, please continue to go through our NPA website and clicking on the 
Amazon link to support NPA when you shop on Amazon.  
 
  Providing high quality services to members is another objective. Typically, much of our revenue  
is generated by CE events, yet we are well aware that the format of CEs is changing with more options  
available online. Thus, we have applied for approval to start providing online CEs to our members. We  
are hoping to have this in place soon and will send an update to members once in place. With online CE  
options in the works, we are still also committed to providing high quality live CEs on topics that are  
relevant and important to our community, including Ethics, CBT-I, Child trauma and others. In addition, 
we are working on an initiative to have diversity training become more in the forefront for our members 
and as such will have this be part of our Annual presentation in Reno. We continue to reach out to our 
members for feedback on their goals and interests via surveys and appreciate all of your responses!  
 
  In order to maintain NPAôs success and service, another objective is to develop effective leaders.  
Our Northern and Southern Boards create opportunities for networking. Both recently had their Fall  
Socials and are now gearing up for winter events. In the South, we are collaborating with the Nevada  
Psychiatric Association for a joint Winter Mixer for further collaboration between our fields. In addition, 
NPA continues to attend and encourage members to join us in lobbying efforts in Washington DC at the 
APAPO Practice Leadership conference (PLC). This allows our leadership to be well versed and aware of 
the issues that are most important to our field. We also consistently welcome new members to join our var-
ious committees (e.g., Diversity, Early Career Psychologist, Legislative, PEC), to actively contribute and 
become part of our leadership pipeline. 
 
  In conjunction with developing leaders, our forth objective is to continue advocating for our field  
as a science and profession. Since our annual conference in May, much has happened in our community 
that required our attention and action. Among recent events include new Medicaid PAR requirements  
being overturned, issues related to security of testing kits, and the possibility of having to record sessions 
for which NPA wrote in opposition. Due to NPA members speaking out, we have had a strong voice at the 
table on these matters and will continue to monitor these and other issues that impact our practice.  
Following elections on Nov 6th, next February marks the start of a new legislative session and our  
Legislative Committee continues to provide oversight on bills that are most impactful to us.  
 
  While above are some of the ways NPA is working for you, there are various other ways in which we 
continue to serve our member and are highlighted in this newsletter. Given the different facets and layers  
in which NPA provides services to our members, there are many opportunities to get involved in a manner 
that may meet your interests. We hope to see more members get involved through our Committees and 
Boards and always welcome donations so we can continue working for you. If you are interested in being 
more active with this amazing organization, please contact me so we can explore your interest areas and 
how you can make this as rewarding an experience as it has been for me. With the wealth of knowledge  
and experience our members have from serving our community, we always look forward to having new and 
seasoned members being more active members in our organization. Look forward to hearing from you!  
 
Sarah Ahmad, Psy.D., 2018-2019 NPA President  
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   It has been a busy year so far, with both planned and unplanned activities.  The Legislative 
Committee has carefully monitored and provided feedback on the implementation of SB162, the bill 
which requires psychology trainees to register with the Board of Psychological Examiners and thus be 
eligible for Medicaid reimbursement.  This has required frequent and lengthy conversations with  
the original bill sponsors, representatives from the Board of Psychological Examiners, and  
representatives from Nevada Medicaid.  Right now, it appears that everything is on track, and all  
psychologists (regardless of Medicaid Provider Type) who supervise trainees who are appropriately 
registered with the Board of Psychological Examiners will be able to be reimbursed by Nevada  
Medicaid for services provided.  
 

  The Legislative Committee has also taken on some unplanned challenges, including providing 

crucial support for NPAôs efforts to address the Nevada Medicaid prior authorization requirement 

changes through legislative and media connections.  We are thrilled with the success of our  

communityôs efforts, and the decision of Nevada Medicaid to reverse the previous decision to require 

prior authorization before providing psychotherapy.  We have also closely monitored and supported 

efforts to address local issues impacting psychologists, including the pattern of increasing requests for 

psychologists to disclose raw data and testing materials within forensic settings.  At a national level, 

our committee members continue to monitor the developments with the Medicare Mental Health  

Access Act (also known as the Physicianôs Definition Bill) which currently has a record high number 

of co-sponsors.  We are also monitoring developments with PsyPact.   

 

  The 2019 Legislative Session just a handful of months away, we are gearing up for a busy  

session.  As our fearless lobbyist Bryan Gresh notes:  

 

  The 2019 Legislative session hasnôt begun yetðbut the work certainly has.  Your NPA  

Legislative Committee was recently involved in pre-session discussions advanced by some in the 

MFT/CPC community. A potential bill was being floated which would re-incorporate psychotic  

disorder treatment and psychometric testing into the MFT/CPC scope of practice. It was an absolute 

non-starter for our membership: scope issues, education issuesðwhat weôve successfully defended 

against for decades was being jeopardized.  

 

  In 1999, NSPA (as we were known then) worked tirelessly with Marriage and Family Therapy 

to reach a point of compromise that allowed MFTs to diagnose and treat within their scope of practice 

but to expressly NOT diagnose and treat a psychotic disorder or to use psychological or psychometric 

assessment tests to determine intelligence, personality, aptitude, interest or addictions. That  

compromise has worked well for nearly two decades. In late October, after involvement by our  

Legislative Committee, the MFT/CPC Board of Examiners met and formally scuttled the proposal. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Adrianna Wechsler Zimring, Ph.D.,  Legislative Committee Chair, Southern Region 

Bryan Gresh, NPA Lobbyist, The Gresh Group LLC 
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  Many of you may have seen my solicitations for input leading up to the August Council of Representatives  

meeting as well as my immediate debrief. Hereôs an even briefer version, complete with my votes as per my  

commitment to transparency.  

¶ Presidential Work Group on an Expanded Advocacy Model ï Council received the report from the Work 

Group and approved the Work Group's request. These requests were 1) support the concept of a unified  

Financial Committee and a single Board of Directors to serve in both the c3 and c6 components of APA, 2) 

approve the 2019 member dues allocation to be 60% to the c6 and 40% to the c3, and 3) approve amendments 

to the APAPO bylaws to reflect an organizational name change and broader mission, as well as create the  

Advocacy Coordination Committee. I voted in favor of all of these motions as they advance APA's broadened 

advocacy effectiveness. 

 

¶ Treatment of Detainees - A resolution was brought to Council out of concern for the detainees in settings 

where persons are held outside of, or in violation of, International Law or the US Constitution (e.g.,  

Guantanamo, CIA "black sites"). This resolution was defeated, so APAôs stance on the role of psychologists in 

these settings remained unchanged. I voted against the resolution due to concerns about its potentially harmful 

effects. APA will continue to fight for the detainees held in these settings. In fact, there is much more that we 

can and should do - it is my sense that APA cares deeply about this situation and is thoroughly invested in  

doing what is most likely to reduce suffering and offer healing as widely as possible. 

 

¶ Transparency of Decisions ï The Board of Directors and Council Leadership Team will now have their  

votes published. I voted in favor because I support organizational transparency (as evidenced by my own trans-

parency of my votes). 

 

¶ Guidelines for Psychological Practice with Boys and Men ï Council passed a motion to adopt as APA  

policy the Guidelines for Psychological Practice with Boys and Men. This document was written over the past 

13 years by experts and underwent substantial public, Board, and Committee review to establish its scientific 

rigor. I voted in favor. 

 

¶ Hoffman Report ï The Hoffman Report will remain on APA's website, although it will be included on  

a timeline that offers additional context. I voted in favor to provide membership and the public more  

information.  

 

¶ Resolution on Violent Video Games  - Council supported the formation of a task force to conduct a  

comprehensive, up-to-date systematic review of violent video game literature to recommend whether the  

2015 resolution should be amended. I voted in favor as it seemed reasonable to put together a careful look at 

the current status of the literature. 

 

¶ Resolution for the Use of the term ñPatientò in American Psychological Association Policies, Rules, and 

Public Relations Activities ï Although Council passed this resolution, it is likely to be revisited at the next 

Council meeting, stayed tuned. 

 

  The Council meets again February 14-17 in Washington D.C. As the meeting approaches and the agenda is  

formalized, I will be sending out a poll or two to solicit your input on the key issues. Please keep your eye out for 

it and weigh-in. You can also email your input anytime: Noelle..Lefforge@unlv.edu; I am also happy to resend a 

full description of the meeting upon request. Iôll be posting my post-report to the listserv at the conclusion of the  

meeting, so watch for that as well. 

 

Noelle L. Lefforge, APA Council Rep 
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